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To commemorate the 80th Anniversary of V|
Day on |5th August 2025, an evening of
entertainment, memories and reflections was
held in Guilsborough Village Hall, hosted by
the local branch of the Royal British Legion
with support from GMADs, the Guilsborough
Historical Society and Collin's Fresh Produce.
After VE day on the 8th May, British,
Commonwealth and Allied Forces continued
bitter fighting in the Far east, finally achieving
a surrender following the dropping of the
Atom Bomb. The men who fought and died
were referred to as the Forgotten Army. The
RBL resolved not to forget them.

A packed Village Hall was treated to an
American themed barbeque with burgers
and hot dogs in tribute to our American

Allies.

The GMADs' presentation, arranged by

Pam Townsend, included harrowing

images taken by an Australian POW with a
hidden camera. There were also drawings
and cartoons depicting the plight of the
POWS by Ronald Searle and Les Rawlings.
These men put themselves at great risk to

capture these images and keep them
hidden.

Continued overleaf, more photos on back page.

Local news from Cold Ashby, Cottesbrooke, Creaton,
Guilsborough, Hollowell, Teeton & Thornby

www.villagelink.org.uk

00 ©0000000000000000000000000000000000000,

: Inside this issue:

8000000000000000000000000000000000000000

Kilimanjaro P3
Cold Ashby P4-6
Cottesbrooke P7-8
Creaton P9-12
Guilsborough P13-15
Hollowell & Teeton P16-18
Thornby P19
Church P20-21
Long Buckby Library P22

WHAT'S ON
OCTOBER

See p5 for all Cold Ashby events

5th Thornby Harvest Festival

5th Creaton Ollie’s Charity Concert
8th Creaton WI

9th Guilsborough Friends

I 1th Creaton Walkers

16th Creaton FOSM History Group
24th Hollowell Hopewell Cafée

25th Guilsborough Race Night

30th Cottesbrooke Sound Bath

NOVEMBER

See p5 for all Cold Ashby events

8th Hollowell Fireworks and Bonfire
8th Creaton Walkers

9th Remembrance Sunday

12th Guilsborough RBL Annual Dinner
12th Creaton WI

13th Guilsborough Friends

16th Cottesbrooke Christmas Fair
20th Creaton FOSM History Group

2 st Guilsborough Quiz Night

SUMMIT'S UP -
ON KILIMANJARO

Even though you have retired, there are still
mountains to climb.

Full story on page 3.

22nd Creaton FOSM Cake & Coffee
28th Hollowell Hopewell Café
29th Cottesbrooke Sound Bath

AND REGULARLY ...

Monday mornings MMM, evenings Knitwits
Guilsborough; Tuesday evenings, Creaton
Singers; Thursday mornings indoor bowls,
Creaton; Sunday am and Tuesday pm,
Tennis Guilsborough; Thursday evenings,
Badminton Guilsborough and Nia
Guilsborough. Sunday am Soul Yoga,
Monday Mornings Pilates Hollowell
Cottesbrooke ... and Long Buckby Library
& Hub events page 22.
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EARLIER THAN USUAL! Copy deadline for the December/january edition:- 29th October



Creaton Village Shop

The post office is
open whenever the

Opening Hours

Monday-Friday 7.30am-6pm
shop is open!

Take advantage of cash
withdrawals, banking and

Saturday 8am-6pm

Sunday 8am-12 noon
foreign currency facilities

We stock a wide range of fresh and frozen produce, all your kitchen
and household essentials, as well as, delicious bread and pastries from
our in-store bakery.

There is even free parking right outside the shop!

We offer FREE home delivery! @

It couldn’t be any )3/\ Shop Local

easier to shop with us! ___ 4

Just call to place your--=. QEU While we stock a wide variety of well
order. known brands, we are proud to

Within 5 miles and minimum basket of £10 champion local makers, such as:

Enjoy our NEW bean to cup
takeaway coffee

We now offer a wide variety of
takeaway coffees, which pair
perfectly with a fresh croissant

baked on-site!

® Joseph Morris, meats and pies
@ Jo’s Your Cool Ice Cream
® Verdes Sandwiches

@ Sally’s Freezer Meals

Shop Local
Save 50p if you use your own ® Wesses Bread | 1oh

S reusable cup! IE !
&

oI ToJolll 22 VVelford Road, Creaton, NN6 8NH
www.creatonvillageshop.co.uk
MSCURUEI Tei: 01604 328877 Sk

COMPASS ENERGY »

Trevor Reay

From 1983, Trevor developed a local oil
distributor in Brixworth alongside Tony
Watson. After a change of ownership,
Trevor decided it would be wise to leave
that company in May 2018. Two years later
in September 2020 an opportunity came
along. Trevor came out of an early retire-
ment and locally started Compass Energy.

Our vision is to build an old-style local fuel
distribution. Since 2022, Trev has now been
joined by his long-standing ex-colleagues,
Jess McClorey, lan Taylor & Ruth
Threadgold in our Sywell office.

WHY CHOOSE COMPASS ENERGY?

® |Local depot - ready supply

e Local drivers - quick deliveries
® [ ocal office - direct contact

e Competitive pricing - buy direct

G

Osteopathic care for patients of all ages
that maybe suffering from a range of
issues arising from the musculo-skeletal
system. We also offer sports/remedial
massage, cranial osteopathy, tongue-tie
assessment and breastfeeding coaching.

@ BRIXWORTH
p \é OSTEQOPATHIC

CLINIC

|
i

e R ’ ~ = )

Lamport Manor, Coach House 2, Old Road
Lamport, Northants, NN6 9HF

01604 328 260
info@brixworthosteopathy.com

a www.brixworthosteopathy.com

)8

COMPASS

Please contact

Trev on 07725 724108
Jess on 07525 268133

and ask about our competitive
prices and fast delivery




VILLAGE LINK

is a bi-monthly publication delivered
free of charge to households in Cold
Ashby, Cottesbrooke, Creaton,
Guilsborough, Hollowell, Teeton and
Thornby. It is produced and
distributed by volunteers. Due to
restrictions of time and space there is
no guarantee that copy submitted will
be used. All funds received from
advertising go towards printing costs.

Editorial team:

Andrea King 07920 107903

Tony Hart 01604 740535

Sarah Dalzell 07917 608238

Katie Fulcher 07747 604067

Eve Wooldridge 07711 335771
Richard Hollingum 07887 652599

Liz Sibbald 07360 778276

Richard & Lynn Furnell 07754 298666

Wherever possible please email
your contributions to.
editorial@uvillagelink.org.uk. This saves
considerable time re-typing
information! When providing hard
copy materials, please post to Sarah
Dalzell, Five Springs, Nortoft,
Guilsborough, NNé6 8QB

Advertisements are
welcome from local businesses,
charities, clubs and societies.
Commercial businesses pay advertising
rates. One insertion: full page £140,
half page £70, quarter page £35, eighth
page £20.

Two or more insertions: full page
£120, half page £60, quarter page £30,
eighth page £15. All prices are per
insertion. Colour available in some
issues, price on application. Private
ads are also welcome. Back page
’lineage’ cost £1.50 per line. Please
contact Sarah Dalzell to book
advertising or email.
advertising@yvillagelink.org.uk
Cheques payable to ‘Village Link’

DEADLINE FOR THE
DECEMBER & JANUARY
EDITION:

Wednesday 29th October

Disclaimer: the publishers cannot be held
responsible for any errors or omissions.
They cannot be held accountable for the
accuracy of advertisements appearing in
this newsletter, nor for editorial
information sent to them or published by
them.

PEAKING IN RETIREMENT!

Not satisfied with golf or gardening,
four retired Guilsborough men picked
up their rucksacks, donned their
Bridgedale socks and set out to climb
the World’s highest free-standing
mountain.

Mark Brennan, lan Dalzell, Jonathan

| Evans and Simon King formed part of a
team of eight friends who journeyed to
Tanzania to scale Mount Kilimanjaro
which, at almost 6,000 metres, is also

bk the highest peak on the African conti-
nent.

%8 The trekkers were supported by local
' guides and porters who helped them
acclimatise to the oxygen depleted air
and navigate their way through several different climatic zones as they walked for eight days
on their way to the summit.

“The main part of the trek was relatively straight-forward”, said Simon, “but the real
challenge was the final 1,000 metres which we began just after midnight on ‘summit day’. We
climbed through the darkness with only head torches to guide us. The thin air meant that it
was a real effort just to walk.”

Reaching the top however appears to have been its own reward as the team were treated
to spectacular views from above the clouds of the sun rising across East Africa (see colour
photo on front page). And now it’s back to golf and gardening....until the next adventure.

CONTINUED FROM FRONT PAGE

We heard from residents of Guilsborough, Pauline
Jacobs and Jane Neil, whose fathers were both taken
prisoner at the fall of Singapore and forced to work on
the Burma Railway. They suffered physical
maltreatment, deprived of food and medicine, which
left physical and emotional scars which they carried
with them for the rest of their lives. We also heard
from Lynn Furnell whose father was a Royal Marine
who sailed to the Pacific in 1945 to bring back POWs,
a journey which took 6 weeks in those days.

Janet Minney, another resident of Guilsborough, also
had a father in The Royal Marines, who also travelled
to the Far East on a similar mission. David O’Neil has
produced a leaflet, on behalf of and available from the
Guilsborough Historical Society, outlining the major
events and key dates of the war in The Far East.
Maggie Burgess gave a very moving tribute to Vera
Lynn, the Forces Sweetheart, who made the trip to
Burma to entertain the troops. Her singing,

accompanied by Jim Carroll, captured the complex

emotions of the final end to the war, the suffering and X

sacrifices made by so many. e Teégart in

Gill Douglas and Bruc
The aim of the Royal British Legion is to remember and uniforms of the day.

honour that sacrifice.




COLD ASHBY NEWS

NEWS FROM THE MEMORIAL HALL

Cold Ashby Archive

What a fabulous turnout we had for our first Heritage Open
Day at our café on Saturday August 30%. So many past and
present villagers came and viewed our current collection of
news clippings, photographs and other interesting
memorabilia about the village. We are beginning to get things
copied, printed, catalogued and laminated to preserve all
these precious memories which are so important to our
village history. Do keep looking in drawers and cupboards for
any other items that you would like to share with us. We will
be holding more events which celebrate our history in the
near future so do watch this space for more information of
future dates and events.

Sunday Café and Socials

Thank you to everyone who has been joining us for our
monthly café and social evenings. The money raised at these
events goes to maintaining the upkeep of the Memorial Hall
and is crucial for the hall’s survival. We are very grateful for
the support shown, particularly from our friends that don’t
live in the village who attend our events on a regular basis.

CHURCH NEWS

Harvest festival and Supper

Thank you to everyone who joined us in celebrating Harvest
at our communion service on Sunday 28" September and for
joining us in our Harvest Supper and ‘Auction of Produce’ at
The Memorial Hall the following evening.

The proceeds from the this event will be going towards the
repair of damaged joists under the floorboards in the church,
which have been the cause of some of the pews to sink.

Open Gardens

Thank you to everyone who joined us for our annual open
gardens in aid of St Denys Church on Sunday 20*" July.
Despite our visitor numbers being down a bit this year,
probably due to the inclement weather on the day, we still
managed to raise £2400 towards much needed funds which is
vital to ensure the upkeep of our little church. So many

villagers embrace the day and become fully involved either by
opening their garden, serving the teas, manning the entrance,
the church and the car parks, holding a stall or selling raffle
tickets. It really is a large community effort and the PCC are
very grateful to each and every one who helped out and to
those that attended.

CHRISTMAS CRAFT &
GIFT FAIR

In aid of St Denys Church
Saturday 8th November 10-2pm
Cold Ashby Memorial Hall
A variety of lovely stalls
Raffle




COLD ASHBY NEWS

COLD ASHBY EVENTS FOR OCTOBER AND NOVEMBER

All are welcome to join us for the following events and residents’ support will ensure that we keep these important village

facilities open and provide opportunities for entertainment, social interaction and keep the village pool and Skittles Teams going.

tles Night

Date Event Place Details

Sun 5" Oct Sunday Cafe Memorial Hall 09:30- 12:00
Sat | 1™ Oct Social Evening Memorial Hall From 7:30pm
Sat 25" Oct Bob & Phil's Charity Skit- | Memorial Hall From 7:00pm

(See poster)

Sat I** Nov Social Night Memorial Hall From 7:30pm
Sat 8" Nov Christmas Craft &Gift Memorial Hall 10-2pm

Fair (see poster)
Sun 9" Nov Sunday Cafe Memorial Hall 09:30-12:00
Sat 15" Nov Social Night Memorial Hall From 7:30pm
Sat 29" Nov Blankety Blank Game Memorial Hall From 7:30pm

show night

(see poster)

Pool nights some Mondays from 7.30pm at the Cold Ashby Playing Field Pavilion. Bar open. Skittles some Wednesdays and

Fridays at Memorial Hall from 7:30pm. Please see village Facebook pages for more details.

Sunday Cafe Sunday 5th October and Sunday 9th November
Join us for breakfast between 9:30-12pm
Bacon, Sausage, Egg rolls,
Toasties and Cakes available to eat in or takeaway.

Artisan bakes - @_Irpl

s homemade in P«j,,‘."..'..;
BAKERY Arthingworth @

‘-.. ;.
e Celebration cakes made to order - Christmas Cakes are
now available - order by 1 November to guarantee a cake
¢ Sourdough & other breads
e Scan the QR code to visit the website

g 1.

e Visit us at The Old Stableyard Tearoom,
Holdenby House (April-August)

% 07484196027

DK millieshakery04@gmail.com
@ www.milliesbakery.co.uk

Cold Ashby Family Bonfire and Fireworks
6:30pm Friday November 7th
Playing Fields - NN6 6EW

Hot food and bar

‘ﬁf\ﬁ/ﬁ’ Adults £5 Kids £1 ¥\ i Vir!
LN et 4 \(

STORAGE/WORKSHOP
BUILDING TO RENT
BRIXWORTH AREA

APPROX 874 SQUARE FEET/81
SQUARE METRES

PHONE 01788 510237 FOR DETAILS

Learn to drive E}T‘%
with

SchouIE;f1r;’égtunng g E&

Merrick Bowles, oz ani
01604 740138

Towing instruction also available.




COLD ASHBY NEWS

Cold Ashby Memorial Hall presents:

A Charity Skittles Evening in
Memory of Bob & Phil

(Raising money for Prostate Cancer & Alzheimer's Society)

|
Join us for a fun evening on
Saturday 25th October 8pm

Chilli & Rice/Bread available to preorder £6
(Served from 7:00-8:00pm)
£1 to play
It's a team game, so you will be allocated a team on arrival.

Raffle

Cold Ashby Memorial Hall Presents:

BLANKETY F

BLANK

Join us for some game-show fun

with our very own Dave Harris
Saturday 29th November @ 8pm

Free entry
Raffle

Jacket Potatoes & fillings available to preorder
(Coronation chicken or cheese & beans)

or the attic?

.

SELF STORAGE

for as long as you need
Archive Documents
House Contents
Business or Domestic
Tel 01604505050
email: George@Loc-Box.co.uk

www.Loc-Box.co.uk

No room in the garage

Rent storage space by the week or

Loc-Box Self Storage Creaton Northants

WillsDirect

1 Judges Court, Creaton, Northampton NN6 8NS

Mobile: 07899 938255
Email: willsdirectbusiness@gmail.com
www.willsdirectnorthampton.co.uk

There is one important job you‘ve
been meaning to do for years...
Make a Will!

Wills Direct Northampton has been
established since 1993 offeringa
professional, expert Will Writing Service
to people throughout Northamptonshire
and the surrounding area. With Wills
written for over 12,000 people, Wills
Direct can help you to write your Will
simply and quickly with our affordable
FREE HOME VISIT SERVICE.

« =~ Safe to do

N vl

& ZE = business with

% w< Code Compliant




COTTESBROOKE NEWS

Produce and Craft Show

The end of August saw the village come together for the 7%
annual Produce and Craft show held at the village hall. With an
outstanding number of entries, the show raised just over £300,
which goes towards the maintenance and upkeep of the Village
Hall and playing fields. A big thank you to everyone who took the
time to enter, those who came to support the show and lastly to
our judges, Abi Shand Kydd, Derek Daw, Jillie MacDonald
Buchanan, Suzie Cazenove and Rob Jones for giving their time
and expertise for the unenviable task of choosing our winners in
each category.

The trophy for Best in Show was awarded to Peter Messinger
(above) for his outstanding Basket of Garden Produce which
included Carrots, Beans, Tomatoes, Onions, Potatoes and
Rhubarb, all carefully cultivated and beautifully presented from his
garden in Cottesbrooke. The Yvonne Daw Memorial Trophy for
the best Dahlias was awarded to Pat Howey for her outstanding
example of Dahlias presented.

Soul Yoga with Sara

We are excited to welcome Soul Yoga with Sara to the village
hall, every Sunday morning from 10am. Open to all abilities, these
gentle yoga sessions are a perfect way to stretch out and start
afresh for a new week. Please contact Sara to book in on 07765
255460.

Sound Baths at the Village Hall

After a short summer break our monthly sound baths are back at
the village hall. Sound baths are a great way to relax and find a
sense of calm after a busy day. To book in please contact Lucie
on 07407 258653. They are on the last Thursday of every month
(exc December): Thursday 30* October, 27" November.

Monthly Coffee Mornings

We are looking for a pool of volunteers to host our monthly
community coffee mornings. They run on the first Saturday of
each month, 10-12 and hosting consists of setting up tables and
chairs, setting up the hot water urn, and clearing down after-
wards. If you are able to help, please contact Holly on 07493 |
6573 1. Our next coffee morning is on Saturday 4™ October.

EAGA Gospel Choir
As seen on Britain’s Got Talent
All Saints Church, Cottesbrooke - Friday, |7th October
For tickets contact Holly on 07493 16573 |

CottesbrookeVHC@gmail.com

HEL <
STALL HOLDERS
WANTED FOR
COTTESBOOKE

CHIRSTMAS FAYRE

SUNDAY 16™ NOVEMBER
2025

Please contact
CottesbrookeVHC@gmail.com to
book a pitch

We are looking for local suppliers to join us for our annual
Christmas Fayre at Cottesbrooke Village Hall on Sunday
16" November 2025. Please email us to book a pitch



COTTESBROOKE NEWS

OGAWIT
N /v&

v /
> L oy P
P AR\ ) v

ity Ypanns

ELECTROLYSIS CLINIC

PERMANENT UNWANTED
HAIR REMOVAL

By appointment only:
Wednesday and Saturday

i Based at Green Podiatry & Chiropody
Yoga In Unit 1, The Yard, 105 Northampton Road,

CO[[QSDFOOKG Brixworth, NNé 9DX

Join Sara for gentle Yoga Call/Text 07860 590562

Sunday mornings www.wyelectrolysis.co.uk
10am tilltam wyelectrolysis@outlook.com

Cottesbrooke Village Hall Wendy Coleman: C.R.PE, M.B.IAE, BABTAC.

lease book with Sara VTCT Level 4 Qualified, NHS Registered Provider
p g
07765255460

«28 0o, Professional foot health

.‘ ’ treatments. Caring for your feet in

the comfort of your own home.
Routine Foot Care e Trained in Diabetic

Nail Trimming and Filing Foot Care
Callus/Hard Skin e Treatment of
Removal Fungal Infections

Verruca & Corn Removale Athletes Foot
Ingrowing Toenails

For more information and to book an
appointment please call or email:

© 07969 139000
© Michaelbabbfoothealthcare@outlook.com



Creaton Walkers

What a fantastic summer it has been
(unless you are a farmer)! Even hotter
than 1976 for those of us who can
remember that far back! Perhaps a little
warm for walking, especially for doggies, but the early mornings

were cooler, weren't they?
The Creaton Walking Group were lucky to walk in sunshine
throughout the summer and are now hoping the Autumn will
bring dry Saturday mornings with beautiful views and wildlife.
The September walk from Ashby St Ledgers will have taken place
by the time you read this and the October walk will be planned.
If you would like to walk 8 miles over pretty footpaths meet at
Creaton lychgate at 10am on the second Saturday of the month.
New walkers and well-behaved dogs always welcome.
Next walks are on:

e Saturday | Ith October

e Saturday 8th November

Creaton WI

“Bystanders Can Be Lifesavers” Campaign

Did you know there are over 30,000 out-of-

hospital cardiac arrests a year in the UK and
fewer than one in ten people survive! Early
cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) and defibrillation can more
than double the chances of survival.

The National Federation of Women'’s Institutes is running a
campaign to increase public confidence in
the delivery of CPR and the use of
defibrillators, thereby giving every person
the best chance of surviving a cardiac

GRS CANBEp
7 %

arrest.

In Creaton we are lucky enough to have a
defibrillator but there is also fear and
uncertainty about using it. Furthermore,
research by St John Ambulance found that, due to the close
contact needed, over /3 of the public feel uncomfortable about
giving CPR to, or using a defibrillator on, women.

In support of this national campaign, Creaton WI is arranging for
St John Ambulance to provide a free training session on CPR and
the use of a defibrillator, to any member of our village community
who would like to attend; we very much hope that many of you
will!

The date and time have yet to be confirmed but if you are
interested, please email wicreaton@gmail.com to receive further
details as soon as they become available.

Below is our general programme of talks for the next 3 months,
all held in the United Reformed Church:
October 8" (2.30 p.m.) “The Repair Shop and Me” with WI
member and popular speaker, Christine Farmer. An
interesting insight, perfect for fans of the television
programme.
November 12* (2.30 p.m.) Jo Parish from Past Alive reveals

CREATON NEWS

the secrets of “Queen Victoria’s Wardrobe” from the Royal
drawers up!
December 10® (2.30 p.m.) Craft Session — Iris-folded
Christmas cards.
All are welcome, for more information please contact President
Daphne Clark, 01604 505546 or email wicreaton@gmail.com.

Creaton Singers

Have you seen the advert for Ollie’s Charity Concert on Sunday
5th October? It is at 2.30pm in the URC in Creaton. The Creaton
Singers have been practising hard to put together a varied
programme of familiar and not so familiar songs. Please come and
help raise funds for Hft Learning Disability Allies, and support
Ollie who is running the Athens marathon for this cause.

Once the concert is over the Creaton Singers will be turning their
attention to Christmas. Save the dates for the following:

e Saturday/Sunday 6th/7th December, 2pm: Christmas
Carols at Welford Christmas Tree Farm.

e Wednesday |7th December, 7:30pm: Creaton Singers
Annual Christmas Concert in Creaton URC, preceded at
7pm by Carol Singing on the Green and around the village.

e Saturday 20th December, 2pm: Cottesbrooke Carol
Service with the Creaton Singers supporting the singing.

If you enjoy singing why not come for a taster session? We meet
on Tuesdays from 7.30pm to 9pm in Creaton URC on the High
Street. No audition necessary.

it -

CLEATON
SINCEDS ;

invite you to

r

OLLIE’'S CHARITY CONCERT

Sunday 5 October at 2.30pm
Creaton Uni’rezﬁReformed Church

Tickets: £7! (free for children) J
fickets available from Creaton Shop

TEA AND HOME-MADE CAKES INCLUDED. RAFFLE
JProceeds to Hft Learning Disability Allies


mailto:wicreaton@gmail.com
mailto:wicreaton@gmail.com

CREATON NEWS

FOSM History Group

Talks
The 2025/26 season started in September with a bit of a look
forward to the series of talks after Christmas. Before then, the
following subjects are the topics for the monthly meetings:
October 16th: Northamptonshire Country Houses Dur-
ing the Civil War with Graham Evans
November 20th: Re-discovering Guilsborough: Iron Age
and Roman Forts and the Demolished Hall with David
O’Neil
December |2th: What Happened to the Princes in the
Tower? With John Perkins

After Christmas, to commemorate the 800th anniversary of St
Michael & All Angels, the talks will have Creaton connections,
including a look at the history of the Church building, and the
local connections with the Civil War.

The Orland Family

Another talk will look at the Orland family in the 18th and 19th
centuries. Inspired by the two gravestones by the lychgate, Patsy
Hollingum will explore this family who held important mills in
the area, including a windmill near to Green Lane. If you have
any connection with the Orland family or know anything about
the mills in the area, please contact Patsy, email:
hollingump@gmail.com.

CAKE & COFFEE
MORNING

Come and enjoy a free cake and
coffee and wallow in bit of
history.

¢ Cakes for sale

¢ WI Craft Items

¢ Bees & Honey

¢ Raffle

¢ History Exhibition

Have your say about the history
of Creaton.

¢ Whatis your story?

¢ What s the story of
your house?

EAT CAKE AND CHAT

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 22ND
10AM - 12 NOON
CREATON VILLAGE HALL

Friends of St Michael's History Group

Crib Nib

The origin of the phrase ‘level pegging’ is likely to have
come from “the nation’s favourite card game”. Some times
level pegging can seem but a dream.

'Phﬂip worv

1

;
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THINK DIFFERENTLY

DESIGN IDEAS
HOUSE PLANS

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

BUILDING PLANS

Contact us for your FREE Consultation

07764 603017
01604 743409

plans@abstractlimited.co.uk

www.abstractlimited.co.uk




OVER THE COUNTER

The shop has been delighted over the summer to provide as many
ice creams and cold drinks as possible during the hot weather.
Now the air is cooler yet each season brings its benefits for the
shop. Back to school has seen the welcome return of trades
people in the village buying breakfast and lunch.VVe offer a great
range of sandwiches, fresh fruit and treats, and you can warm up a
delicious Joseph Morris sausage roll or pie in the microwave, and
while you are waiting, get yourself a freshly-brewed coffee.

Memories of those summer holidays do not need to be too far in
the distance. Bring back those idyllic moments over breakfast with
our croissants and other French pastries.We have these available 6
days a week and you can also buy frozen ones to bake at home.

We have been thrilled to welcome several young volunteers, both
those returning to Creaton during the university holidays and
those volunteering for first time. It is a great way to learn retail
and customer service skills, as well as being fun.You can volunteer
at the weekend and after school. Pop into the shop and have a chat
with whoever is behind the counter.

Christmas is only about |10 weeks away, so come and have a look
regularly as we stock the shelves for the festive season.You can
order all your meat, greengrocery and grocery items from us.

We know we are doing well - our customers tell us,and they keep
coming back! However, do you have any ideas for how we can
improve the shop? Please come and talk to us when you are next
in the shop.We always like to hear new ideas for shop design,
product range and advertising. Creaton Village Shop is your shop
and we love to see you supporting it.

Creaton Volunteer Drivers wanted

Do you drive?

Do you sometimes have a little spare time to help
others? Would you be willing to take people who
cannot currently drive to the hospital, doctors, den-
tist etc?

Creaton used to have a scheme for providing this
service and there have been several requests to
revive it.

You would be paid mileage at the Government rate
and for parking.

Going on the register does not commit you to any-
thing. As each request for a lift comes through you
would be able to accept or ignore it.

Interested? Please contact Jane on 07879 604029
or email Janekimberlin@btinternet.com

CREATON NEWS

Creaton URC

You are warmly welcome to join us for our

Sunday Worship and Junior Church.

Sunday October
5th Ilam  Harvest Festival with Jon Heard
St Michael’s
5th 2:30pm Concert by The Creaton Singers
2th |lam Morning Worship  Rev Jay Phelps
19th | lam Morning Worship with Rev Geoff Townsend
Communion
26th | lam Morning Worship ~ Andrew Bodsworth
November
2nd | lam Morning Worship  Rev Liz Adams
9th 10:50am Service for Rev Geoff Townsend

Remembrance Sunday

16th I lam Morning Worship with Jon Heard
Communion

23rd I lam Morning Worship ~ Wendy Pitman

30th I'lam Joint Service at Long Buckby

Poppies coffee shop is open every Wednesday and Friday
from 10am tol2 noon. You will be very welcome.

\ ~

J.M. BILLINGS

PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEER

OVER 30 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE

OIL AND GAS SERVICE, INSTALLATION AND MAINTENANCE
BATHROOM AND UNVENTED HOT WATER INSTALLATIONS

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION OR TO ARRANGE
A NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION PLEASE CONTACT JIM ON:

REQIRTER

M 07810 800876

E JIMBILLINGS@ROCKETMAIL.COM ‘Iphe

Registered

BASED IN CREATON Plumber


mailto:Janekimberlin@btinternet.com

CREATON PARISH COUNCIL

Creaton Parish Council Contact Details

You can contact our Parish Clerk for Creaton Parish Council,
Katrina Jones on creatonpc@gmail.com.

Agendas and minutes of meetings are available on the Parish
Council website www.creaton.org.uk and are also posted on the
noticeboard on Violet Lane. We also have a Facebook page.

Parish Council Meeting dates:

Meetings are held bi-monthly on the first Tuesday of the month
at 7.30pm at Creaton Village Hall. The next meeting date is: 4™
November 2025.

West Northants Council Consultations

West Northants Council hold regular consultations on a range of
issues. Full details of current consultations can be found online at:
https://westnorthants.citizenspace.com/

Planning Applications

Please look on the West Northants Council website for full

details of all Planning Applications:
https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/planning-applications-
and-enforcement/view-and-comment-planning-
application

Fix My Street

West Northamptonshire Council are responsible for highway
issues such as potholes, fly tipping and grit bins. You can report
concerns directly to them on the Fix My Street website: https://

THE e SHOP
BARN & . care
@ WELFORD CHRISTMAS TREE FARM . EVENTS

GIFTS ® COFFEE SHOP ® LIGHT LUNCHES
HOMEMADE CAKES ® CRAFTS ® LOCAL PRODUCE
DOGS WELCOME @ WORKSHOPS ® EVENTS

OPEN EVERY WEDNESDAY TO SUNDAY
9.00AM - 4.00PM

THE BARN @ WELFORD CHRISTMAS TREE FARM
NORTHAMPTON ROAD. WELFORD. NN6 6]F

T: 01858 657008
E: THEBARN@WELFORDCHRISTMASTREEFARM.CO.UK
W: WELFORDCHRISTMASTREEFARM.CO.UK

www fixmystreet.com/

Parish Councillor Vacancies

There are now two vacancies remaining on the Parish Council. If
you are interested in becoming a Parish Councillor please contact
the Parish Clerk for more details.

Litter Pick

The Parish Council will be holding a village litter pick on Sunday
5th October, [0am to [2pm, meeting outside the Jomidar
Lounge. Equipment will be provided. Everyone is welcome.

Neighbourhood Development Plan

A national government decision has led to the withdrawal of
funding for Neighbourhood Development Plans, including those
which are already underway such as Creaton’s. The Parish
Council and the group of volunteers who have been working on
the plan have been looking at ways to complete the plan without
this grant funding. Different options are being considered but the
Parish Council has decided that it would like to complete the
Creaton Neighbourhood Development Plan and extends its
thanks to the volunteers who have given their time to working on
this for the benefit of the village.

Once complete, residents will have an opportunity to vote on the
plan. The plan, once adopted, will have a role in informing
planning decisions made by West Northants Council and help
ensure that any future development is in keeping with Creaton’s

vision and heritage as defined by its plan.

[ 4

WEST HADDON PHOTO CLUB

] 11th ANNUAL
PHOTO SHOW

Northamptonshire’s biggest and best photo exhibition

Sat 11th & Sun 12th October 2025

10am-5pm, All Saints’ Church, West Haddon NN6 7AP

Approaching 300 photos by local photographers®

* based on 2024 entry numbers

We welcome images from all photographers.
Entries close 25th September and are free to submit.
Visit www.whphoto.club for details.

sk@ars

PHOTOGR
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GUILSBOROUGH NEWS

K

GPFA

village sport & recreation

FUNDRAISING UPDATE

The Guilsborough Playing Field Association (GPFA) is
responsible for managing and maintaining the playing field at the
edge of the village, next to the academy. The field provides a
recreation facility for villagers for both formal and informal
sports. The association has been under financial pressure for
several years since costs have increased and funding reduced
following the pandemic.

A village meeting was held early this year to have an open
discussion on the best way to address the shortfalls and ensure
that the playing field remains a sustainable asset. Many thanks to
all those who attended that meeting, we wanted to provide a
short update of progress so far this year.

There has been an uptick in fundraising and support, many
thanks to all those who have attended the various events, we
have also secured additional cricket rentals throughout the
summer. which have generated extra income. The Parish
Council has provided a grant to help with required tree safety
work and talks are ongoing to secure other long-term funding.
Despite these efforts we have seen exceptional costs this year,
especially relating to tree safety. This means we will continue to
run a deficit, but at a more manageable level, whilst options for
long term funding are progressed.

The GPFA continues to be open to discuss any ideas to cut
costs or to further enhance fundraising and would be keen to
hear from any volunteers who would like to get involved.
Please contact Freddie De Lisle 07768 646962

A big thank you to all those villagers who have volunteered and
those who have attended the various fundraising events over

the summer.

Haddon Ladies
Cricket team +
dogs! The team
plays at gpfa
regularly

Guilsborough Friends

Are a local friendly group for ladies and gentlemen, usually
meeting at 7.30pm, at Guilsborough Village Hall, the second
Thursday of the month.
During the summer months we arrange outside events,
weather permitting.
Social activities include

Guest speakers

Garden visits

Meals out

Visits to local places of interest

and much more
£3 per meeting, unless otherwise stated, which is used to cover
refreshments, costs and make charitable donations.
We look forward to welcoming new members.

Our Programme for the next 3 months:

Thursday 9% October The Good Loaf Baker -
speaker Suzy Van Rooyen
Thursday 13* November
speaker Steve Pateman

Kinky Boots -
Thursday 4" December Christmas Party -
Guilsborough Village Hall

For further information contact:

T 01604 740640

T 01604 740064

Janet Minney
Elizabeth Southgate

KINKY BOOTS — The True Story Behind
the Hit Film

Guilsborough Friends invite you to a very special evening
with Steve Pateman the man whose remarkable journey
inspired the award winning film.

Follow Steve’s incredible story as he shares how he stepped
into the shoes of four generations at his family’s traditional
shoe factory and how one daring idea to make kinky boots
changed everything.

Date: Thursday 13" November
Time: 7.30pm at Guilsborough Village Hall

Tickets: only £5 on the
door.

Includes a glass of wine or non
alcoholic drink and savoury
snacks.

Don’t miss this one off event —
an evening of entertainment,
community, and inspiration. Bring
your friends along to enjoy the
story that took the world from
Earls Barton to the West End
and Broadway.




GUILSBOROUGH NEWS

From the Headteacher

We are very pleased to be back this
Autumn term, energised and raring to go.
§ It has certainly been a super start to our

TRace Night

At The Races’

7ptn Saturday 25 October

Guilsborough Village Hall
£12.50 per ticket, including ploughman’s

Tickets from: 07342 382706 Or
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/guilsborough-village-hall

We welcomed our new intake of pupils in Reception, together
with those who have joined in our other year groups, and
they've all got so quickly back into school life after several
weeks away over the summer.We also welcomed Miss Botting
and Miss Kazakevics who have both had huge smiles on their
faces after their first week with their new classes.

A
Bring a group Of friends as a table!

Monday Morning Meet
Guilsborough Village Hall
9 — I lam every Monday (excluding Bank Holidays)
All welcome, baby — OAPs.
£2.50 per Adult, Children Free

Meet for a chat, knit, hot drink & cake.
We're looking forward to plenty of celebration events between For more information contact Janet 01604 740640
now and the end of the year, a maths day, a day of languages, our

Young Leaders Awards, as well as other trips and visits that

we've got coming up.

Please remember; if you need any information about what’s
happening at Guilsborough Primary we have lots of information
on our website — www.guilsboroughprimary.co.uk or you can
keep up to speed via our X (aka Twitter) profile —
@guilsboroughpri/x and our Instagram account -Instagram.com/
guilsboroughprimaryschool

ARNING AND
DURISHIN L
UG ~ ..



http://www.guilsboroughprimary.co.uk

GUILSBOROUGH NEWS

@mr=
GMADS PRESENTS A ... -

QUIZ NIGHT! §

FRIDAY 21ss NOVEMBER 2025 <

7PM FOR 7.30PM s
GUILSBOROUGH VILLAGE HALL

WITH “DAVE THE QUIZMASTER”

— \
JUST £12 PER PERSON ... '
INCLUDES A PLOUGHMAN’S MEAL !

s
| BAR - RAFFLE - MEAL _

prs—r A
EVERYONE WELCOME
MAKE UP A TEAM OF 6-8
IF YOU HAVE FEWER THAN 6, WE WILL MAKE UP THE TEAM NUMBERS
FOR TICKETS MESSAGE AMANDA ON
07508 058998 (BOOKING ESSENTIAL)

-
=

Proceeds to Guilsborough Music & Drama
Society

www.gmads.co.uk

racebook GIMIADSAmateurDrama

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Vacancies

We still have two councillor vacancies to fill. The role isn’t
arduous but is interesting and quite important. Meetings are
only once a month with a maximum length of 2 hours but
usually more like an hour to an hour and a half. We are not a
politically aligned council so the only politics are local politics.
Please do give consideration to joining us in helping shape our
local environment.

Fault Reporting
If you spot a road, pavement or signage issue you can report
these faults on https://www.fixmystreet.com.Also fly tipping,

blocked drains, overgrowing vegetation and lots more can be
reported and it does get responded to. Street lights are usually
the responsibility of the Parish Council though so any faulty
ones in Guilsborough should be reported by email to
clerk@guilsborough-pc.gov.uk.

Donation

We have made a donation to the Royal British Legion to cover
the cost of poppies to be displayed on posts at the time of
Remembrance in November.

Guilsborough Oil Buying Group

Are you aware that Compass Energy operate a scheme that
helps benefit our parish? If you purchase oil from them, they
make a pro rata donation to the parish (at no cost to the
customer) which we use to the benefit of as many
parishioners as possible. If you do use Compass Energy then
please do remember to say you're part of the Guilsborough
Oil Buying Group.

~ Guilsborough Tennis Club

at Guilsborough Academy

The competitors

For more information about playing tennis at GTC please contact Graham on 07894 424328 or Chris on 07857 707503

The finalists: Jan, Freddie, Luc and Graham

A successful 21st Guilsborough Plate tennis tournament was
held on Sunday 7th September. It was a fun event won by
father & son Jan and Freddie Agius, with runners-up Graham
Metcalfe & Luc Belaiche.

Prizes were presented by organisers



https://www.fixmystreet.com
mailto:clerk@guilsborough-pc.gov.uk

HOLLOWELL & TEETON NEWS

Bacon, Banter & Broad Smiles at the
September Big Breakfast

It was a beautiful, sunny, autumnal morning for the September Big
Breakfast in the Village Hall.

The sunshine and the delicious smell of sizzling bacon ensured a
large and jolly turnout of folk, who chose to linger and chat with
friends.

It was great to see welcome visitors from the surrounding
parishes of Guilsborough, Creaton and Ravensthorpe.

The hot rolls were a triumph, the baristas brewed copious
amounts of delicious coffee, and the homemade cakes were that
perfect combination of fresh-baked and flavoursome.

Our enthusiastic young tombola team of Ben Clarke and Jacob
Oswin kept the punters entertained, as a battle broke out to carry
off the sparkly, silver, leaping dolphin ornament, generously gifted
by an anonymous doner.

A special thanks goes to the clearing team and kitchen staff who
worked non-stop and with great good humour throughout the
morning. Thank you to all who helped make the breakfast such a
success and to everyone who came along.

Hollowell Village Hall Lotto Relaunches
with Live Draw and Lucky Winners

After a break of a few months the Village Hall Lotto (formerly
The Tote) was relaunched with a live draw at the Village Hall

Breakfast. The Village Hall trustees like to keep abreast of the
times, so an electronic random number generator was used by

Village Hall Chair, Hannah Oswin to select the winners. They are

as follows:

Lee Gane
Ron Morrell
Viv Benjamin
Andrew Captainino
Bill Douglas
Sue McCubbin

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
EVENTS IN HOLLOWELL

Fire, Fun & Fairground Thrills—
Hollowell’s Got It All

Enjoy a spectacular Bonfire night at Hollowell Rally Field on
Saturday 8th November.

Gates open at 3pm The bonfire will be lit at 7pm and fire-
works at 7.30pm. Entry is £2, regardless of age. Cash only.
Beer tent, food stalls, steam engines and a small funfair will all
be on site.

Cafe Christmas
A Big Breakfast with tinsel,

on Saturday 6th December — if anyone would like to reserve
a table to sell Christmas gifts etc. please email Emily:
emilyinthegarden@gmail.com

Pub Night In The Village Hall

The Pop-Up-Pub, the Steam & Whistle, will open its doors
again on Saturday |8th October, 7pm to | Ipm in the
Village Hall.

Why not come along and enjoy a pint of Northamptonshire’s
finest and a game of traditional skittles with friends and
neighbours. We can promise hot dogs, a tabletop quiz and
convivial company.

Parent & Child

Creative Mindfulness Workshop
at Hollowell Village Hall,
Saturday 11th October 2025,
2pm until 4pm.

Connect with your imagination and your child or grand-
child through a guided story meditation. Then
create magical art together from your imaginings!
The workshop facilitates creativity through play and
experimentation. You do not have to be an artist to
achieve a beautiful and meaningful masterpiece.

Please do come along for some connection,

fun and creativity.

£20 per parent & child (£5 for additional children)

*£10 deposit required from each parent to book.

o ~;:~
Contact Millie: millie.japonica@gmail.com ?7/’?
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HOLLOWELL & TEETON NEWS

Move Better and Feel Better: New
Pilates Classes at Hollowell Village on
Monday Mornings,

Jane Letts
- ALL WELCOME

(Hollowell)
Charity

ARE YOU ELIGIBLE FOR HELP WITH

YOUR FUEL BILLS?

The Miss Jane Letts Hollowell Charity was set up in 1940
with a bequest from the estate of James William Boothe Letts.
The bequest established an income to purchase coal or
blankets for distribution to “poor widows and other
deserving poor” of the Parish of Hollowell. In the mid 1990s,
the terms of the Charity were altered so that it could also
contribute towards household electricity bills.

To benefit you must be a resident of Hollowell or Teeton.
Evidence that you are in receipt of a means-tested state benefit
is helpful. Please email the Jane Letts Trustees for more
information at janelettscharity@gmail.com or write, care
of March Barn, Church Hill, Hollowell NNé 8RR.

M J Burdett
s Plumbing

']

®
)

Plumbing & Heating Engineer
N\ pd

Central heating installations, repairs &
service

Oil fired Boilers supplied & fitted
Full bathroom installations

For all your plumbing requirements
No job too small
Over 20 years experience
Call Mark on:

07841 572458
01604 740704

mjburdettplumbing@btinternet.com

Instructor Katherine Mills is a certified Pilates teacher and
chartered physiotherapist.

Whether you are completely new to exercise or looking to
progress your fitness, Katherine's classes are suitable for
everyone.

Classes start on Monday mornings at 9.30am for an hour.
Class sizes are kept small with no more than 8 in a class to
enable one-to-one guidance throughout the session.

£12 per class or £10 for blocks of 6 classes.

To book please go to
https://revitalise-physio-led-pilates.live.baluu.co.uk

For more information email Katherine at
pilatesrevitalise@gmail.com

Physiotherapist-led Pilates classes
starting in October 2025

Where: Hollowell Village Hall, NN6 8RR
When: Monday mornings, 9:30am

=
evitalis

Pgsioted Pltes

Visit:
https://revitalise-physio-led-pilates.live.baluu.co.uk/
for full details and booking

thC Drop us an email to enquire about a free taster
session: pilatesrevitalise @gmail.com

wwwhepcukorg


https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Frevitalise-physio-led-pilates.live.baluu.co.uk%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExTGRwWVdBRXV1dldYbm5iZQEeVJyTLyB2bru5wAhzTcyCk-sPkicUsaj9jpv7i1Y1NdkOGfU1UMoi8wRyiXg_aem_Psx2t2ysi0BOq8EwhRmk1Q&h=AT0gxqZXYkEVao
mailto:pilatesrevitalise@gmail.com

HOLLOWELL & TEETON NEWS

Hollowell Artist, Charles Kitchen,
Showecases 40 Years of Landscape
Mastery in Corby.

This Autumn, Corby welcomes a very special exhibition:
Into the Light by Hollowell artist Charles Kitchen.
Charles has spent more than forty years exploring the
ever-changing relationship between light, colour, and
landscape. His paintings, inspired by both coastal and inland
scenes, translate the shifting moods of nature — the glow
of evening sun, the shimmer of coastal skies, or the drama
of passing weather.
Most of the works on display have been painted in oils,
created either in his studio or outdoors, ‘en plein air’,
where the immediacy of the environment finds its way
directly into the brushstrokes. Charles resists the idea of
developing a fixed personal ‘style’. Instead, he approaches
each scene as a unique conversation between artist and
place, working to evoke its spirit rather than to simply
record its details.
The result is an exhibition that celebrates the power of
light, the diversity of the British landscape, and the
dedication of an artist who continues to see each painting
as a fresh beginning.
Into the Light invites us all to pause, look more closely at
the natural world, and rediscover the beauty in the play of
light across land and sea.

Dates: 24" Sept to 18" October

Venue: RoofTop Arts Centre in Corby

Opening Times: | lam to 4pm

Admission: Free

Hopewell Coffee Mornings

Hopewell Coffee Mornings in October and November are
on the fourth Friday of the month, but our December meet
up will be held on the third Friday to accommodate
seasonal festivities.

Why not come and join us for a cuppa, a piece of delicious
cake and a catch up with friends.
We meet in Hollowell Village Hall, 10.30am to 12.30pm
Lifts are available for those struggling to get here.

Contact Paul on 07780 265614

or email: wearehopewell@gmail.com

Dates are:
24" October
28" November
19* December

5, e Lﬁ’/'t

An exhibition
of original art
by Charles Kitchen

ROOFTOP [ |
Arts

24th Sep - 18th Oct
Opening Reception 26th Sep 6-8pm

Free admission

Rooftop Arts Centre

27 New Post Office Square, Corby NN17 1PB
Open 11-4 Wed-Sat

01536 267101

www.charleskart.com
Etsy: CharlesOilPaintings.etsy.com

PROPERTY

PROPERTY _
& LANDSCAPING
'SOLUTIONS.

SOLUTIONS.

A LOCAL FAMILY BUSINESS YOU CAN TRUST WITH
YOUR BUILDING NEEDS

SPECIALISING IN NEW BUILDS, EXTENSIONS,
HOME RENOVATIONS AND IMPROVEMENTS

GARDEN LANDSCAPING AND PATIOS,
MAINTENANCE AND MUCH MORE

CONTACTUS FORALOCAL
TRUSTED QUOTATION

www.chestnutdevelopments.co.uk
@chestnutdevelopments

chestnutemail@aol.com ,‘.D:’g';

07976644121 OR 07912632329 ‘.'.‘:,

STEVE JAMES & SONS v
CHESTNUT DEVELOPMENTS
HOME IMPROVEMENTS SAFE HANDS



Thornby Village Hall Annual Summer

BBQ Saturday 12th July 2025.

A huge thank you to John and Sally for hosting our Village Hall
BBQ on Saturday. It was very hot but the fantastic marquee and
gorgeous shady spots under the trees were idyllic. John and
Sally really do spoil us, we feel truly blessed for their generosity,
attention to detail, help and support. Although a lot of hard
work happens behinds the scenes, John’s humour kept us all
entertained. We all now know how to tie a very useful slip
knot.

Thank you so much to you all for joining us, villagers, family, and
friends. Thank you for the cash and tombola donations, and the
10 donated brilliant prizes in the raffle! Special thanks to Simon
and Louise for always supporting our events with their gener-
ous raffle prize, Pete Straiton for his very popular raffle prize, to
all the villagers that couldn’t attend but still sent cash donations,
raffle and tombola prizes and wished us well.

It really was a wonderful afternoon, for a small Village we are so
lucky to always be supported so well. This event is our chance
to get everyone together for a wonder afternoon and celebrate
our stunning little Village Hall now used and enjoyed more than
ever! We raised an incredible £254, this will help us to continue
to enjoy and maintain the Hall.

Best wishes

The Village Hall Committee - Rose, Sue, Michelle, Alex, Nigel,
Mike and Russ

Thornby
Village IHall

Hire charge
£10 per hour

Fully equipped and newly decorated
hall with a capacity to hold 40
people.

[deal for intimate gatherings,
childrens parties, courses, talks and
meetings etc.

Tables, chairs and gazebos available
for use on and olT site.
07872839199

Contact Alex Todd

THORNBY NEWS

Thornby Harvest Festival
Sunday 5th October 3.00pm

Come & join us for this annual service.

Donations for the harvest display & auction can be placed in
the porch

Saturday 9-12.00, Sunday 10.00 onwards

Refreshments will be served after the service during the auc-
tion of donated goods & produce.

All proceeds are in aid of St Helens Church

Cﬁmtmas GA

3;{{;»
Sunday 16 November Q
1 - 4pm

At Thornby Hall

Find unique gifts at this seasonal
market fair, featuring handmade
crafts from local artisans, in an
atmospheric manor house.

There will also be a café and live
bands, as well as free meditation
taster sessions.

Cost: £2 admission, under 16s free

’ Centre for Modern Buddhism » e Thornby Hall NN6 85SW

Thornby Hall, Naseby Road NN6 8SW (A14 Jct. 1) oF;

Tel: 01604 743 976 o info@meditateinnorthants.com
Charity No. 1039957

www.meditateinnorthants.com
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CHURCH NEWS

Facebook has, apparently, become the
social medial platform of the old and
decrepit — or at least that’s how Gen Z
(13-28 year olds) or even Gen Alpha
(those under |5 years old) probably see
those of us who use it. I'm one of those

old and decrepit folks and | enjoy how it
Y, allows me to keep up with friends and
family.
The idea that it’s older people who use Facebook is borne out,
perhaps, by the fact that the page called ‘Ladybird Books Flyaway
Home’ has 81,000 followers. It features illustrations from the
famous Ladybird Books going back to the 1950s and earlier, all
from an extensive collection owned by an enthusiast called
Helen. She selects a picture every day of the year and posts it on
Facebook. So, in winter we have frosty fields and frozen ponds;
in spring, blossoms and billowing sheets on the washing line; in
summer, blooming gardens, seaside and sandals, harvest and
baked hillsides; and in autumn late berries and fallen leaves; all
followed by the December Advent calendar of wintry and
Christmassy scenes. It’s a joy for those of us with a nostalgic
heart to have these daily pictures that reflect the changing
seasons.

thbe-“Boxes é025

A message from the MMM team
It's that time again and we need to start putting
together Shoe Boxes.

Please have your boxes ready for the end of October.
If you put together a shoe box, please drop at Janet's.

If you would like to donate items for the boxes we put together
there will be a plastic crate with a lid at Janet's marked shoe
boxes - for these items.

There will also be boxes for donations at 3M's and in
Guilsborough church.

Most needed are: toothbrushes, toothpaste, soap, sponges,
flannels, notepads, pens, pencils, crayons, erasers, pencil
sharpenrs, rulers, socks, underwear, hats, scarves, gloves & small
toys.

Donations tfowards fransport costs are also needed. Please put in
an envelope through Janet's door - do not leave in the crate.
Thank you in advance.

Contact number: Janet Minney 01604 740640

20

MESSAGE FROM REVEREND CAROLINE BURNETT,

THE UPLANDS GROUP OF CHURCHES

| admit to a little jolt of excitement and pleasure when | see the
first picture of each season: blackthorn in flower, a crowded
sandy beach, golden decked trees, a bare landscape stripped of
greenery or a chilly looking robin. The changing seasons revive
our spirits and mark out our lives with times for rest and times
to be active, times to stay close to home and times to explore
and travel. They remind us of birthdays and anniversaries and
bring back memories of bonfire parties and cosy winter evenings.
| often wonder what it must be like to live in a climate where
there are no seasons — just one long summer or winter.

In church, the seasons we keep allow us time for reflection,
growth, remembering, celebrating and for examining our
thoughts and behaviours. As with the seasons dictated by the
earth’s orbit of the sun, the church’s seasons allow us to experi-
ence life in all its depth and fullness.

In October the church enters a season of remembering; we
remember our own loved ones departed and also those who’ve
died in wars. Then we move on towards the seasons of Advent
and Christmas. And so the year turns round again.

Our service for remembering our loved ones will be on Sunday
26th October, 5.00pm at Guilsborough Church. Do join us and
lean into this opportunity to experience the changing scenes of
life.

Joe Carpenter & Son

an English Nativity Play

Friday 12t December
at Spratton Church
Saturday 13*" December
at Guilsborough Church
at 7.00pm

Come along and see a
Nativity Play with a
difference!

Suitable for children from
around eight years old.




01604 743444

Uplands Group of Parishes office (answerphone)

CHURCH ROTA

internet.com

uplandsgroup@bt
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LONG BUCKBY LIBRARY & HUB

On Tuesday, 28 October,19:00 — 21:30 we are showing the film,
Penguin Lessons. A British teacher (Steve Coogan) takes a job
in Argentina in 1976, and finds his life transformed when he
rescues an orphaned penguin from the beach.

Then on Tuesday, 25th November, 19:00 — 21:30, the film is
The Ballad of Wallis Island. This tells the story of Herb
McGwyer, a folk musician who reunites with his former
bandmate and ex-girlfriend to perform a private concert for an
eccentric lottery-winning fan on a remote Welsh island,
exploring themes of loneliness, reconciliation, and artistic
rediscovery.

Doors open at 7pm and our films start at 7.30pm. Tickets are
£7.50, from the Library or the Peephole in the High Street, Long
Buckby. Refreshments are available - including ice cream!

On Thursday, 30th October, 19.00-21.00, we are hosting a
presentation from author, Lorna Marlow. She will be talking
about her journey in writing Finding Home. Finding Home is
about a woman escaping a dangerous marriage. There will be
time for Q&A and you will also have the opportunity to get your
book signed or purchased if you wish. This talk is free entry;
refreshments will be available at our counter bar.

Please do browse our website and calendar for all our many

regular activities such as reading, art and craft groups, Rhyme-

times for children, and all our initiatives in support of health and

wellbeing. You don’t have to be a member to participate — but

it's free to be a member, and then you will have access to all our

library services too! All welcome!
https://buckbylibraryhub.org/calendar/
sam.holst@buckbylibraryhub.org; 01327-842591.
Postcode: NNé6 7QB

FIND OUT WHAT YOUR HOME IN
NORTHAMPTON IS WORTH

If you're thinking of moving, start by
gettlnmometrack Valuation Report
to see much your home is worth.

Hometrack is the UK's largest automated valuer of
residential properties and is relied upon by 13 of
the 15 top UK high street lenders.

This report normally costs £19.95 and includes ALL
recent house sales near you!

Get your FREE online valuation report now at:
www.EweMove.com/NorthamptonNorth Ewe/\’love
or call: (24/7) 01604 267 772

EweMove respects any existing sole agency agreement already in place with another agent.
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Northamptonshire Carers
Supporting Unpaid Carers

Registered Charity No. 1061417

BECOME A COMMUNITY
COMPANION...

WITHUS TODAY

YOUR LOCAL
COMMUNITY
NEEDS YOU...

Help a little, give a lot.

Community Companions are looking for
volunteers to give up 2-3 hours of their time,
once a fortnight, to visit someone in their
own home.

INFORMATION
Visits run Monday - Sunday at a time suitable
for you! 01933 677907
123 Midland Road, Wellingborough,
Northamptonshire, NN8 1LU.

This is purely a befriending service, training
and expenses are paid for, and you will be
making a huge difference to the life of a
carer in your community. E—
www.northamptonshire-carers.org
Providing comfort and support to the cared-
for, will allow the carer to have a well

deserved break. @ volunteering@northamptonshire-carers.org

DECORATING & GENERAL MAINTENANCE SERVICE

Painting & Decorating

General maintenance

Repairs for Home & Garden

Jet washing

Garden tidying & clearance.

Call Felix 07581 045204

felixgarner60@gmail.com
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i+ Create your own |
stunning Christmas_
wreath using natural,

seasonal foliage :
berries; seedheé@

W@/m& tower Yillozge: }OJ
Tnipandnt & Fonily Resefor 14 Y

Open 7 days a week

Our kitchen is open:
Mon - Sat:12 - 2pm & 6pm - 9pm
# All dates & further Sundaysfrom 12-3.30pm
details on ouFr
%webS1te + .

“+ L1m1ted places
‘available ~ book early
' 'to avoid dlsappomtment' *4

1?/“[(,:(‘ nyf' www.flowerandfarmer.com ° 8"""”’ 7(’“”“ & The ng/imv Teom ﬁo
q 07977 329550 ﬁ@ %%5@&@' B i

AGAWISE - agawise:co.uk

sean@agawise.co.uk
01604 385138
07759 630068

Registered

REPAIR 0il Heating
SERVICE Business
COMMISION
OIL BOILERS

OIL COOKERS

AGAWISE ER
SERVICE
SAME MAN, -
NEW VAN!
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Local news from Cold Ashby, Cottesbrooke, Creaton, Guilsborough, Hollowell, Teeton & Thornby

www.villagelink.org.uk

SUNDAY 28TH SEPTEMBER

Y AN
Y BOOT
SALES

O)

Fluttering By

It has seemed to be a good year for
butterflies and there have been lots
like this Comma, to see. However,
impressions are often false and
although the numbers are up on
last year the results from the Big
Butterfly Count show “it was defi-
nitely not a bumper year summer”.

HONOURING THEIR SACRIFICE - continued from front page
and p3

Right

Lynn Furnell at the National
Memorial Arboretum by the
memorial of the Burma Star
Soldiers. Her father John

Pettit received this medal.

Plaque at the Arboretum
on a tree planted in
memory of Arthur Poole,
Pauline Jacobs’ father.

ALPHABETICAL ADVERTISERS

Abstract Limited, Architects - p10 LocBox Storage Solutions - pé

Aga Wise Boiler Service - p23 Michael Babb Foot & Health Practitioner -
J.M. Billings Plumbing & Heating - pl | p8

Barn at Welford Xmas Tree Farm - p12 Millie’s Bakery - p5

Brixworth Osteopathic Clinic - p2 MJ Burdett Plumber - p17

Brixworth Storage - p5 Merrick School of Driving and Towing - p5
Chestnut Developments - p18 Red Lion Thornby - p23

Compass Energy - p2 Wendy Yvonne Electrolysis - p8

Creaton Village Shop - p2 Wills Direct - p6

Daniel’s Landscapes - pl4

Ewe Move Estate Agents - p22

Flower & Farmer - p23

Garners Painting & Decorating - p22

£2 ENTRY FOR IJ_L AGES

Church Paddock, off Cold Ashby Road, Thornby. £8 per car pitch - CASH ONLY
> All proceeds in aid of St Helens Church—Enquiries to Ann Bennett. 07796466948

We would love you to join us at the

Gorgeous(Cy

GIFT FAIR

Supporting The Cottesbrooke Group of Riding for the Disabled
& Maggie’s Cancer Care Centre in Northampton

A beautiful selection of
over 40 Artisan Stallholders
selling quality clothing & gifts

Come & do your
Christmas Shopping!

Refreshments available
all day in the Tipi Café

Entry fee £5 on the day

(@gorgeous.gift.fair %

@ gorgeousgiftfair@gmail.com

HOLLOWELL BONFIRE PARTY
SATURDAY 8T"1 NOV 2025

d z"i,

Do
FIRE LIT 7PM

FIREWORKS 7.30PM
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